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Edmund G. Brown, Jr.

MALDEF

Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund

May 4, 2007

Sent Via Fax and U.S. Mail
(916) 323-5341

State of California Attorney General
Department of Justice

Attn: Public Inquiry Unit

P.O. Box 944255

Sacramento, CA 94244-2550

Re: | Request for State Investigation 6f the May 1, 2007 Incident

Dear Attorney General Brown,

On behalf of the Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund, I write to
urge you to conduct a prompt and full investigation of the May 1, 2007 incident at
MacArthur Park in Los Angeles. MALDEF shares the community’s outrage
concerning the events that transpired on May 1, 2007 involving the Los Angeles
Police Department’s use of excessive force against families and members of the

media who gathered peacefully at the park.

Los Angeles Chief of Police Bratton has promised to conduct his own investigation,

and that is a much needed first step. However, there is also a need for the community
to have an independent review of this matter by the State Attorney General’s office.
‘A local investigation alone is not enough because the victims of the May 1st incident
may be hesitant to speak freely to agents of the LAPD. This barrier would be
minimized if the state conducts its own independent review.

A state investigation is also necessary given what transpired on May 1% was a
generalized attack on the community as a whole. As you are probably aware, there
are prior incidents of strained relationships between the LAPD and the community
arising out of allegations of excessive use of force, such as the Rodney King incident
and the killing of KMEX and LA Times Reporter Ruben Salazar.

These unfortunate events make it crucial to have the state conduct its own
investigation in order to give credence to any ultimate findings that are made. A state
investigation will have the critical independence to be meaningful and to help heal the
damage caused by Tuesday’s actions. '
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We look forward to having the opportunity to discuss this with you further.

Sincerely,

Annabelle C. Gonzalves
Regional Counsel

cc: Chief William J. Bratton



